CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

3rd September, 2001.

Present:
Councillors Antrobus and Murphy



K. Clare, A. Eastwood, K. Horton and J. Spink

· K.C. to pursue Lead Member hour as per last meeting

· K.H. on behalf of M.B. to pursue meeting of E-management Project Board and e-envoys

· K.H. to pursue appointment of Web – master

· J.S. to report next week on the initial operation of the new cash collection system

· Finance Division Monthly Update:-

· Purchasing savings proposals on target

· Energy savings proposals on target

· P 60’s may have to be hand written

· Achievement of Audit Plan better than in previous years

· Section 106 Agreement, West One Retail Park – noted

· Budget Consultation – approved for submission to Cabinet on 11th September and Council on 19th September

· Future of the ICL Mainframe Computer – AGREED not to run with the “due diligence” exercise. Look at other options including somebody else to run business rates

· Provision of Computer and e-mail facility at Bridgewater Youth Centre – Education and Leisure to decide on their roll out programme, otherwise possible bid to the Community Committee for funding

· 2001/02 Capital Programme – John Spink reported that this report had been submitted to the last meeting of Directors where an opinion had been expressed that no action be taken on an possible reductions to the programme until decisions had been received on various funding bids. AGREED that the report be amended to reflect the fact that schemes would not be approved until such time as the funding had been identified.

· Proposal for Capital Expenditure – that the following schemes be approved:_

· Provision of pay and display machines £73,864 (subject to clarification of capital programme)

· Partial electrical rewire Godfrey Ermen School £60,800

· Valley Estate environmental improvements Phase 2 £638, 300

· Jennings/Tamworth/Wesley/Knowsley/Mayflower demolition £335,698

